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Dear Madam/Sir,

Please find attached the questionnaire for the evaluation of Directive 2006/24/EC, hereafter referred to as the Data Retention Directive. I would particularly want to draw your attention to the section addressed to organisations representing civil society.
The Directive requires that the Commission submits a report to the Council and the European Parliament by 15 September 2010 evaluating the application of the Directive and its impact on economic operators and consumers, taking into account further developments in electronic communications technology and the statistics that Member States must provide to the Commission pursuant to Article 10 of the Directive. 

The aim of the evaluation is in particular to determine whether it is necessary to amend the provisions of the Directive, in particular with regard to the list of data in Article 5 and the periods of retention provided for in Article 6.
The opinion of the academia and of representatives of civil society is important because of the possible effect of the Directive on the privacy of users of telecommunication and internet services, but also since the impact of the directive on consumers is one of the key elements of the evaluation.  

Moreover, the questionnaire seeks to obtain feedback to carry out the analysis that was requested by the Justice and Home Affairs Council at its meeting of 27 and 28 November 2008. In its Conclusions (attached to the questionnaire) the Council asked the Commission to evaluate the effectiveness of existing (non-) legislative measures or technical solutions to ensure traceability of users of communications services, in particular mobile phones with prepaid SIM cards. 

The questionnaire distinguishes between questions of a qualitative nature, and questions that call for quantitative contributions. 
The Commission invites your to give your first replies to the qualitative questions addressed to organisations representing civil society and academia by 13 November 2009, and to the questions identified as requiring quantitative input, by 15 December 2009. 

This will allow the Commission to start the drafting of the evaluation report as from January 2010 with a view to adoption in September 2010.

Yours faithfully,

Joaquim Nunes de Almeida
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